

Hayes Primary School

George Lane Bromley Kent BR2 71 O



@ admin@hayes-pri.bromley.sch.uk



























Friday 4th September 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

Re: Return to school update

Welcome back! Week 1 has been a huge success and the children have settled back into school life brilliantly. They have adapted to new routines we have seen many smiles around school this week. Thank you for your co-operation in helping the school run smoothly and safely.

Please be reminded of the following important points to continue to help our school site be a safe place for us all:

- 1) Use the one way system at all times. We understand this makes the drop off and pick up slightly longer but it is essential for keeping everybody as safe as possible. Our reception classes will be starting next week which makes this even more important.
- 2) Please leave site straight away after drop off in the morning so not to block the pathways for the next families coming on site.
- 3) Only one adult per family should be onsite for drop off and pick up.
- 4) Some year groups (e.g. Year 1 and Year 4) have the same pick up time but are on different sides of the school. Teachers are aware of this so understand that you may not be at the classroom door exactly at pick up time if you are walking around the school.
- 5) Children should only arrive at school at their designated time slot for the year group unless they have a sibling with an earlier drop off time.
- 6) The school office is closed to visitors, parents and children so please ensure you are on time every day as the office cannot sign in late arrivals.
- 7) The updated Government guidance is that only children in Year 7 and above should wear any type of face covering. Please do not send your child into school with a face mask to wear during the day.

We will look to review our systems as the half term progresses and we will update you with any changes as we move forward.

Thank you again for your co-operation and for making the first week back so successful. We are delighted to have all of the children back in school again.

Yours sincerely

Mr Vitarana Head Teacher

A Spring Partnership Trust School | Registered office: George Lane | Bromley | Kent BR2 7LQ



